Mr. or Ms. Editor or Agent 

123 Somewhere St. 

Brooklyn, NY 12345 

Dear Mr. or Ms. Editor or Agent,
I am seeking representation and hope you will consider my short horror novel, The Haunted Trail.
When the three Patrican brothers hear a gentle disembodied voice warning them to go no further on the Dublin River as it enters the Dublin Woods, they ignore it. Accustomed to fending for themselves, the three tough young Irish fishermen are confident they can take care of themselves.
They are wrong.

The time is Halloween night, when the two-thousand-year-old curse that hovers over the Woods and Dublin Mountain is at its most powerful and virulent. The landscape, though wild and rugged, is thronged with dozens of residents, nearly all one-time residents of the local Dublin Mental Institution—who haven’t been rehabilitated before being released.

Soon, only seventeen-year-old Mick Patrican survives, to avenge the deaths of brothers Henry and Wayne and escape, if he can, the numerous killing zones and haunted graves that stand between him and safety. On the way, he will be attacked by a mummy and given bad advice from the Voodoo-animated lips of a dead clown. Before the night is out, Mick will know that the only person to be trusted in the deathscape of the Dublin Woods is an Irish general who has been dead for two millennia.

The Haunted Trail has its genesis in a series of skits that I helped create for Halloween entertainment over several years. One commentator compared the resulting text version to American Horror Story. 
The first half of a two-part story, The Haunted Trail a 25,000-word horror novel that is a mashup of horror fiction and films with the rapid-paced violence intrinsic to video games. I have included a synopsis, outline, and the first pages of the manuscript. 

Thank you for your consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.
Sincerely,
John C. Lukegord
